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A. INTRODUCTION 
 
The purpose of this bulletin is to inform agencies of changes to the adjusted state prevailing rate 
percentages, in accordance with Article VII and Negotiating Notes #1 and #2 of the 2005-2007 
collective bargaining agreement between the State and the Building Trades Negotiating Committee, 
and of a new pay provision in the Agreement for work-related phone calls received at home.  
 
B. ADJUSTED STATE PREVAILING RATE.  Effective May 14, 2006, the Adjusted State 

Prevailing Rate, pursuant to Article 7/9/1 will be: 
 

1. 82.8% of the gross area building construction prevailing rate, less the cost of the 
optional health insurance, for the 84 or 100 hour annual leave option. 

 
2. 81.5% of the gross area building construction prevailing rate, less the cost of the 

optional health insurance, for the 124 or 140 hour annual leave option. 
 
3. 80.2% of the gross area building construction prevailing rate, less the cost of the 

optional health insurance, for the 180 hour annual leave option.  
 
C. LUMP SUM FOR THE DELAY IN IMPLEMENTATION OF THE AGREEMENT 
 
Pursuant to Negotiating Note #1 of the Agreement, employees in pay status on May 14, 2006, will 
receive a lump sum payment for hours in pay status in a permanent position (employment types 01, 
02 and 06) in the bargaining unit (DP Unit Code 4) from July 1, 2005, through May 13, 2006 (the 
Agreement effective date). This lump sum payment will be equal to the difference between the 
amount the employee would have received from the changes to the Adjusted State Prevailing Rate 
if the Agreement had been effective July 1, 2005, minus the amount the employee actually received.  
 
Employees who went on a leave of absence after July 1, 2005, and have not returned to pay status 
will be eligible for this lump sum upon their return to pay status in the bargaining unit during the 
term of the Agreement. 
 
D. PAY FOR WORK-RELATED PHONE CALLS AT HOME 






